
 

 

Our two Resurrection services will go “live” at 7pm on a Saturday but we would 
like to encourage you all to settle down as early as you can manage for the 
Sunrise service which traditionally starts at 7am and then again around 10.30am 
for the main service. Please spend a few minutes in prayer before each service 
praying for people all over the world who will one day listen to these messages. 
You Click here to go directly to the service page.  
PASTORAL CARE TEAM – We now have a team of 15 people who are committed 
to contacting you all at least twice a week whilst this crisis continues and 
probably beyond. I know from listening to your feedback how much this is 
appreciated by you all. If for any reason you have not been getting a call, please 
phone me on (01243) 866238 and I will make sure you are on our contact list. 
Also, if you have any particular problems, please tell a member of the pastoral 
team and they will report back to me. We will then do our best to help. We also 
have three people who can help with your shopping if you are unable to get out.  
Again, please tell any of the pastoral team and we will sort it. Derek. 

 

Our online services 

As you now know, on advice from the Baptist union and the Government, we 
have closed down all of our “in house” activities. However, this does not mean 
that we can’t worship together. We will be holding two “virtual services” each 
week which you will be able to access through the church website. But, as this is 
Holy week, we have actually recorded three services for you. The Good Friday 
service went on Friday and our two Resurrections services are going out today.  
If you missed our Good Friday service then it 
can be accessed by clicking this link. 
http://www.aldwickbaptist.co.uk/midweek-service-
wednesday-1st-april-2020 
You can view our other online services by 
going to  
http://www.aldwickbaptist.co.uk/latest-
news/online-sermons 
Next week we will return to our pattern of a midweek service on Wednesday 
and, of course, our main Sunday service. 
The response from you has been very encouraging so far but please do send in 
your reactions to contact@aldwickbaptist.co.uk. 
SIMON’S NOTES – We will be emailing Simon’s notes and the order of service to 
you along with the news sheet. If you don’t have an email address, then we will 
be hand delivering both the news sheet and the notes to you early next week.  
PLEASE JOIN SIMON FOR PRAYER - On Monday, Simon intends to pray for the 
church at 9.30am. He would like us all to set this time apart to join him in prayer 
before he sets out on his rounds. He will then begin delivering the news sheet to 
those without email access and also his notes. 
WONDERFUL NEWS – Marie Stoneham’s operation went well and see is now AT 
HOME. Please continue to pray for her continued recuperation and give her 
plenty of time to rest. Thank God for his hand in Marie’s treatment. 
HAZEL GOLDSMITH’S FUNERAL SERVICE – Hazel was buried last Monday and 
because of the current restrictions on gathering together as a group, numbers 
were restricted. Simon led the service and Brian has agreed that we can share 
the video of the funeral with you as he knows many of you would have wanted 
to say goodbye. This will be available early next week. 
ERNIE PUFFETT AND THE TIMES – Ernie has prepaid vouchers for The Times. Is 
there anyone who would be able to collect vouchers and bring him a paper 2/3 
times a week. If you do you can use other vouchers for yourself. Ernie lives in 
Annadale Avenue, Bognor Regis. Contact me if you can help. Derek. 
  



 

Other news 

CLIVE AND PAULINE HAVE MOVED  

 
GETTING DELIVERIES – Here is Angela’s up to date list of shops that will deliver! 
Jordan’s butcher 583200 order by 10a.m. Same day delivery. 
Davis  greengrocer 821314  3Station Rd 
Spar 823494 53 Hawthorn Rd; Felpham Post Office 92 Felpham Rd 870900 
These are offering delivery of meals. 
The Bear Inn at Pagham, lunch or dinner 262157 
The Deli Aldwick 931049 lunch; Ricks cafe 29 Queensway 842598 lunch 
AND DON’T FORGET – Thursday 8pm – open your doors and clap for the 
workers of the NHS. 

Contact and Church office information 

Head of the Church Jesus Christ 
Minister    Simon Downing (Tel. 07508815573)  

email: pastor@aldwickbaptist.co.uk 
Church Secretary: Clive Bennett  (Tel: 263998) 

email: secretary@aldwickbaptist.co.uk 
Treasurer/Elder  Derek Robinson  (Tel: 866238) 
    email: contact@aldwickbaptist.co.uk 
Deacons   Brenda (265984), Barbara (821789), John (837181 
  

 

… and finally 
URGENT PRAYER REQUESTS - If you have, or know of, an urgent need for prayer 
then please contact Simon as first responder. He will then activate the prayer 
chain as appropriate. 
PLEASE CONTINUE TO PRAY FOR –Brain Goldsmith, Joy Smith, Pam Brown, 
Stella Filby, Maureen Jones, Joan Brett, John Richardson, Joy Puffett, Marion 
Bryant, Pat and Mick Parker, Val Collett, Pam Ryan, Tony Brock, George Woods, 
Sid Evans, and for any others in our fellowship who are unwell at this time. 
Please also pray for all of us who have to self-isolate over the coming weeks. 
PLEASE THANK GOD –  For the 4 people who have been delivering the news 
sheets and Simon's notes to those people without internet access. This has also 
been a great blessing to many people. 
PLEASE THANK GOD – That Aleesia, the little girl with cancer, is now clear of 
cancer. She is well. 
PLEASE THANK GOD – That Malcolm's brother Peter has had the angiogram and 
does not need an operation as there are no blocked tubes but he will be treated 
medically instead and should take things easy from now on. 
PLEASE PRAY FOR KATE MOSS - Kate moss would like you to pray against a very 
persistent and very bad migraine that is not being relieved by her medication. 
She is finding things hard going at present.  
PLEASE PRAY FOR ROSANNE’S HUSBAND - Rosanne is also concerned that the 
corona virus has now infiltrated her husband's nursing home. Please pray for 
safety for the residents and staff of the nursing home. 
PLEASE PRAY FOR BORIS JOHNSON – As you must know the Prime Minister is in 
St Thomas’s Hospital London. Dr Duncan Wyncoll who is a godly believer from 
The Metropolitan Tabernacle is overseeing the PM’s care. Duncan is the Chief 
Consultant in Critical Care at the above hospital. Please pray for Dr Duncan that 
he may have an opportunity to speak with the PM about his soul and that this 
may be a means of introducing the PM to Christ, our precious Saviour. That the 
God of all grace may humble the PM, convict him and convert him to faith in our 
precious Saviour. Louisa. 
A WORD ABOUT PRAYER - Prayer is an opportunity to journey hand in hand 
with the one who went to the cross and prays day in day out on the right hand 
of the Father for us. Angela. 
REMEMBER - KEEP SAFE - Please listen to the Government’s advice and try to 
follow their guidelines. If you are in need of help yourself then ring one of the 
leadership team or email the church. I will be back on call myself from next 
Monday. God bless and be safe.  Simon 
 


